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I tried again



In the early years of her marriage (to judge 
from the handwriting and the paper, already in 
1915-16), Karen Blixen wrote drafts of a book 

describing Africa. She seems to have had big plans, 
but there is not very much in each notebook.

Not until after her real breakthrough as an author 
in the mid-1930s did she succeed in gathering her 

years of impressions of life on the farm in her, 
perhaps, most famous book.



For a time, Karen Blixen had a tame owl on the farm, to the great pleasure of herself and her guests.
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The dining room at Mbogani, as the second African farm came to be called. At 
this table, Karen Blixen worked on the manuscripts for the few tales that were 

begun in Africa - for example, “Carnival” and “The Roads Round Pisa”.
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Karen Blixen’s mother, Ingeborg Dinesen, visited her twice at the farm - a long journey for a 
lady around 70 years of age. She was photographed in 1925 together with her daughter and the 
indispensable servant Farah Aden. To the front is standing little Muhammed Juma, called Tumbo.
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The marionette comedy “The Revenge of Truth” was actually written during 
Karen Blixen’s youth at Rungstedlund, where it was also performed for a 

narrow circle of family and friends by Karen Blixen and her siblings.
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When in 1925 Karen Blixen was on one of her long visits to Denmark, her aunt Mary Bess 
Westenholz put her in contact with the great Danish critic, Professor Georg Brandes, on 
whose recommendation “The Revenge of Truth” was published in the periodical Tilskueren 

in 1926. It was the first time Karen Blixen published something under her own name.
Georg Brandes (1842-1927) holding a lecture in Copenhagen. Painting by P.S. Krøyer, 1901.
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Karen Blixen’s brother Thomas Dinesen (1892-1979) had always been close to her. He was trained 
as a civil engineer and served with distinction on the Allied side as a volunteer soldier during the 

First World War. After his sister’s separation in 1921, he lived for several years with her on the farm 
in Africa in order to solve the more and more pressing daily problems - particularly, financial.

When he returned home to Denmark, it was to him she sent the most gripping and 
open letters she wrote to any other person. He believed in her abilities as a writer when 

she needed support the most and thereby became a decisive influence on her life.
Along with other missives to close family, these letters were published by Frans Lasson in 1978 

under the title Letters from Africa. Here are the two siblings in the garden at the farm, 1922.
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